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'Not yet time-tested': City urged to halt lithium-ion battery storage sites on Staten 
Island - silive.com. (Rancho Viejo Solar Project) 

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

To: the SLDC Hearing Officer, the Planning Commission, and the Santa Fe County Commissioners 

Hi Jose: 

I would appreciate you sharing this with all of the above showing that other cities across the county are grappling with 

the serious problems of lithium-ion Battery Energy Storage Systems (BESS) and calling for Moratoriums on siting these 
facilities in residential areas. 

States Island, NY Borough President Vito Fossella asks for "an immediate moratorium of approvals for BESS applications 

filed within the Department of Building (DOB) near residential and in local commercial districts." 

He said, "They cannot continue to be air dropped into residential communities." 

Thank you for reading. 

Sincerely, 

Kaye 

Kaye Cooper-Mead 

https://www.sil ive. co m/busi n ess/2023/01/city-u rged-to-iss ue-mo rato ri um-on-a pp roving-a pp licatio ns-fo r-lith i um-ion­
batte ry-storage-sites-o n-si .html 
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